
Minutes 

Highway Safety Committee Meeting 
November 6, 2014 

At the Senior Center at 3:30pm 

 
Members present:   Officer Brown, Dick Brennan, Jeff Lewis, Fred VonBargen, Paul Brogna, Peter Buttkus 

Guests: Fernando Guitart 

 
Previous Meeting Minutes – October minutes will be sent out later by Paul. Since there was no quorum, the minutes are 

informational only and not official. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Winter St/Rt 53 Round-a-bout – The pre-construction meeting was held on October 17
th
. Don’t expect major construction 

work to begin until next spring. 

Halls Corner Safety Issues –Old Colony Planning Council Halls Corner Study is ongoing.  

Duxbury Free Library – Paul spoke to Carol Jankowski and they still have concerns about the traffic. Paul was invited to the 

trustees meeting to be held in November. 

McLean’s Way – The developer is re-looking some items and has an extension of 60 days. It is not expected to come before 

our committee again. 

 

Signage on Hounds Ditch Lane – Paul will speak with lady from 75 Hounds Ditch. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Town Mtg Articles – Deadline is December 2
nd

. Our committee does not anticipate the need for any from our committee 

 
Mark Casey – Requested we look at the intersection of Chestnut and 3A to see if there is room for painting a right turn lane. 

Members of the Committee should look at the site prior to the next meeting. Peter will take some measurements. May only be 

room for one car to fit to the right in a turning lane unless there is construction involved. There may also be an issue of part of 

the intersection being within the State right-of-way. 

 

Percy Walker Pool – There is still an old parking line in the space opened up to cut through to the school and people have 

parked there. The line should be removed. The previous parking issue with the ladies from the pool seems to no longer be an 

issue. 

 

Next meeting:  Next meeting scheduled for December 4, 2014 at the Senior Center. 

 

 

 

Submitted by: Jeff Lewis –Co-Chair 


